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- Should you have any questions regarding this Act please contact;

Sr. David Heffelginger
Director
U.S. Department of Labor
Wage and Hour Division
San Patricio Office Center
Suite 402
Calle Tabonuco Num. 7
Guaynabo, PR 00968
Tel. (787) 775-1947

Also, in Puerto Rico are various acts that establish a temporary benefit plans for
the workers. For example, Act Number 139 approved in June 26, 1968, amended,
establish a benefit plan for the temporary disability to substitute the loss of wages
as a result of disability due to illness or accident not connected with the
employment. If you want more information regarding this plan please contact
(787) 754-2142 or 2143,

Likewise, if the condition of the worker is related to his work he could be
protected by the Section 5(a) of Act Number 45 of April 18, 1935, amended; he
will have a one year of reserve employment. Should you have any questions
regarding this Act you can access the English version at: www.cfse.gov.pr or call
Normas del Trabajo Office (Puerto Rico State Wage and Hour Division) at (787)
754-2100-2106.

We trust this information will satisfy your needs. Should you have any questions
on the foregoing, please do not hesitate to contact me at your convenience.

Sincerely,

Félix J. Bartoldmei Rodri
Solicitor of Labor




